


Additionally Western Power should provide a sample of comparative statistics regarding operating
expenditure from other jurisdictions as a reference to the relative efficiency of Western Power’s
operation.

Perth Energy believes this further information will help the ERA determine if the forecast provided
by Western Power are reasonable and consistent with the Access Code.

7.2.2.3 Capital Base and New Facilities Investment

Perth Energy believes that further explanation is required for the substantial increases in capital
costs. As with operating costs above, Western Power should provide details on the amount of
capital costs that are attributable to each of; investment catch-up for previous years, spending to
meet customer service and new regulatory standards and investment due to forecasted growth.

Additionally, Western Power should provide details of the upgrades required and the estimated
efficiencies gained by making the investments. Serious consideration should be given to the amount
of investment due to forecasted growth. Perth Energy supports investment so that the network
does not become a constraint on economic expansion, but the growth forecast should be reviewed
not only within the context of the unprecedented growth in WA during the first access agreement
period, but also in light of recent world financial events.

The ERA should require more information from Western Power on the amount of capital
contributions collected and the value of the assets to which the contributions applied in the current
access period. Further clarification is also needed on how much value attributed to these assets is
included in the capital base for the second access period.

In relation to the substantial increases in both operating and capital expenditure, Perth Energy has
concerns that, if approved, all of the work can be completed during the second access period.
Western Power needs to provide more detailed plans on how it will implement such an aggressive
schedule of work and substantiate the take-up rate of additional network capacity.

7.2.2.4 Capital Contributions

The proposed changes in the treatment of capital contributions in the capital base are a significant
component in the proposed increases in tariffs. According to Western Power presentations this
component represents 36% of the overall increase. Yet, Perth Energy notes that Western Power is
indifferent to the two methods on a net present value basis. As the current method is not
disadvantaging Western Power or inhibiting new investment, Perth Energy cannot support the
change in methodologies at this point in time.

If, however, the ERA accepts the change in the treatment of capital contributions, revisions to the
capital base for the second access period should be considered in light of the fact that under the
current treatment the full value of the new asset is added to the asset base. Western Power will be
earning a rate of return on the assets in the second access period, so the value of any contributions
in the first access period should be removed from the asset base.

7.2.2.5 Rate of Return

Perth Energy believes that the ERA should evaluate the WACC inputs within the context of recent
events in world financial markets. Western Power at the recent ERA public forum stated that every







